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The Monthly Newsletter of St. Mark’s Episcopal Church in Basking Ridge, New Jersey 

Dear Friends, 
 
Since early September we’ve been offering a semi-regular time for prayer on 
Facebook Live—an effort called “The Office.” 
 
“The Office” is straight out of the Prayer Book, which includes services for Morning 
Prayer, Noonday Prayer, Evening Prayer, and Compline—which is intended for later 
in the night. The Prayer Book services are modeled on the prayer services that 
were held in medieval monasteries, where most monks and nuns would gather at 
least seven times a day for corporate prayer. In 1549, when the first Book of 
Common Prayer was compiled, Morning Prayer and Evening Prayer were included 
to be used by congregations but also by individuals. In the Church of England 
today, all clergy are fully expected to pray at least Morning Prayer every single day. 
 
The word “office” comes from the Latin word “opus,” which literally means “work.” 
By referring to prayer as “work” it’s saying that prayer is a part of our life’s work. It’s 
not an extraordinary component to life, it’s as normal as brushing your teeth, doing 
the dishes, or checking your email. 
 
I’m super-pleased with how “The Office” is going. I’ve been doing Morning Prayer 
on Facebook Live at least once a week, and now our seminarian Chip Rubendall is 
beginning to lead offices. When we go “live” people who subscribe to our Facebook 
Page get a notification that St Mark’s has started a live stream, and people just 
jump on. If they happen to miss it for some reason, it’s archived on the page, and it 
can be watched at anytime. If someone is watching live, there’s an opportunity for 
people to comment with their own prayer intentions, and they get read and included 
into the prayer time. 
 
As we move along, we’re going to be adding some new voices into the mix, and 
more opportunities for prayer. When it’s at all possible, we’ll be letting people know 
that a prayer time is scheduled in advance, so that they have some time for 
advance planning, if they wanted to catch it while it’s happening. 
 
I’ve gotten some surprising feedback from people who have been tuning in. People  

November 2019 

- Come. Grow. Here. - 
St. Mark's is a place to grow. It’s a place to grow closer in our connection to God. It’s a place to grow 
closer to the needs of the world, which God places on our hearts. It’s a place to grow among and with 

other people, from diverse backgrounds and perspectives. 

Blessed are you 
who are poor, 
for yours is the 
kingdom of God. 
Blessed are you 
who are hungry 

now,  
for you will be filled. 

 
Blessed are you 
who weep now,  
for you will laugh. 

 
Blessed are you 
when people hate 
you, and when they 
exclude you, revile 
you, and defame 
you on account of 
the Son of Man.  

 
Rejoice in that day 
and leap for joy, for 
surely your reward 
is great in heaven. 
Luke 6:20-22 

A CALL TO ACTION:   
If you’re on Facebook, make sure you’re subscribed to our page, and catch one of the prayer services. 
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The Lion's Roar  

Dear Friends Continued: 
have said that they find it “grounding,” “centering,” 
and gives them a boost for the rest of the day. It’s 
evident that some people have even been “sharing” 
the sessions with friends, co-workers, and relatives 
who might also benefit from a time of prayer. We’ve 
had people join us who have moved away, but are 
still part of the St Mark’s family. We’ve had people 
join us who I’ve never heard of before! And, we’ve 
had clergy from other congregations join in. There’s 
typically a handful of people watching “live,” and 
each session is being watched at least 50 times 
now. 
 
Technology can sometimes get in the way of 
grounding our lives, but here’s an opportunity where 
it can actually bring us together, and bring us closer 
together with God. 
 
If you’re not on Facebook (I don’t blame you! But,) 
you wont be able to get the notifications that we’re 
live. You can still navigate to the page 
(facebook.com/stmarksbr) and watch previous 
episodes of the prayer. 

Or, I suppose you could do it the old fashioned way 
and just break out your prayer book and a Bible! 
 
Peace, Rick 

Youth Group Happenings   
 

The youth groups will be meeting on 11/3, 11/10 
and 11/17 this month.  We will be packing Operation 
Christmas Child boxes on 11/17 from 9-
10:45.  Please come join in helping make a child’s 
Christmas special.   
 

We are in need of bagel donors through out the 
year. Please contact Chip at crubendall@gts.edu, if 
you would like to bring the bagels.  
 

Operation Christmas Child 
Please consider donating to this wonderful 
cause.  We are accepting supplies through Novem-
ber 10th or ready-to-go packed boxes by November 
17th.   

 

Here is a list of acceptable donation items: 
small toys 
craft supplies 
hygiene items 
school supplies 
clothes / accessories 

 

Please do not include: 
candy, toothpaste, gum, war-related items 

LAUGHTER IN THE PEWS 

Sunday School Happenings   

 

We will be meeting this month to continue our 

lessons on Discipleship.  We will be joining the 

youth program on 11/17 to fill shoeboxes for the 

Operation Christmas Child.    

Wee Little Arts 

 

Wee Little Arts rents our rectory for a variety of kids 
art classes each week for K-High School.   This well
-known franchise has been using our space for 8 
yrs. and love’s St. Mark’s because the “location is 
super, space is fantastic, lots of flexibility and very 
supportive of our program”. Next time you are at 
coffee hour take a look at the fantastic artwork on 
the walls of the rectory created by the wee little 
artists. Visit their website at weelittlearts.com for 
class information and registration.  

Do you know anyone else that is looking for space 
for their business or event?  We’ve got lots of great 
spaces for rent including our professional kitchen 
and classrooms – spread the word!!

http://facebook.com/stmarksbr
mailto:crubendall@gts.edu
http://weelittlearts.com/
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The Lion's Roar  

UPCOMING SUNDAYS 

 
November 3—We will be observing All Saint’s Sunday on the 3rd. It’s a time to remember the saints, both 
those who have the title and the halo, and those saints who we know from our own lives. 
 
November 10—The clergy of the local Episcopal Churches are doing a HUGE switch-er-oo this Sunday. 
We will welcome Fr Ron Pollock of St John’s in Somerville, and Fr Rick will be going to preach and preside 
at St John on the Mountain. 
 
November 17—The Synoptic Gospels (Matthew, Mark, and Luke) each have a section in them called “little 
apocalypses,” where Jesus speaks of the fulfillment of time, creation, and all things. This Sunday we will 
hear from Luke’s little apocalypse.  
 
November 24—This is the last Sunday of the liturgical year, always known as “Christ the King Sunday.” 

Let me echo Lea’s comments about our ‘Under the Tuscan Sun’ event during October.  We really appreciate 
all the volunteers who helped out in the organization of the event and in the run up to and night of the 
dinner.  We exceeded all of our expectations from a fellowship and stewardship point of view, with about 80 
people attending and a bumper auction event.  Thank you to all that attended and donated to the event, it 
was a great success and a lot of fun.  
 

Welcome to Stewardship season, which will run to November 17th.  We are continuing our theme from 
last year: Gratitude and Gratefulness.  We hope you can take some time to reflect on all that we’ve been 
given and make a commitment to give a portion of what we’ve been blessed with back to the ministry of God 
during this Season of Gratitude.  There are so many ways to give back at St. Mark’s, including (but not 
limited to!) rummage sales, gardening, Keansburg, ASP and the Food bank.  But we hope that you’ll 
consider making a pledge towards the work we do as part of the St Mark’s family.  Please reach out to any 
of us on the vestry, in particular myself (I am the Irish guy with 
grey hair and two noisy kids)  for a better understanding of our 
budget and how we do our best to manage each and every 
pledge during the year.  We are also available to give advice 
or answer any questions about how to pledge to St. Mark’s.  If 
applicable to you, do not forget to check with your employer if 
they have a matching scheme for donations, which helps to 
maximize your pledge.  
  
How can I donate?  You should have received a donation form by mail or can also donate online by visiting 
our web site at: http://stmarksbr.org/ and click on ‘Pledge’ 

 
  
  
  
  
  

 
Gratefully yours, Gerry 

STEWARDSHIP 

http://stmarksbr.org/
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Anniversaries: 
 
Nov 3  John & Sandy Lazo 
Nov 14 David & Linda Aul 
Nov 16  Steve & Anne Marie  
      Woolford 
Nov 17 Webb & Martha Winter 

Birthdays 
 
Nov 1  Scott Graff 
 Joyce Landgraf 
 Bev Moore 
Nov 2  Jennifer Phillips 
 Matthew Giordano 
Nov 3 Brian Woolford 
Nov 5 Rachel Wojnar 
Nov 6 Bill Corson 
Nov 7 Jackson Barna 
 Chris Marshall 
Nov 9  Annabelle Wilmer 
 Elizabeth Hughes 
 Christine Marston 
Nov 11 Laura Graff 
 Sophie Martucci 
Nov 14  Harry Woods 
 Steve Woolford 
Nov 15 Hope Wiatroski 
Nov 16 Liam Thoma 
Nov 17 Andrew Phillips 
Nov 20 Grace Murray 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nov 21 Adriane Walsh 
Nov 23 Natura Sant Foster 
Nov 24  Jim Nishimura 
Nov 25 Jack Smythe 
Nov 26 John Lyga 
 Michelle Martucci 
 Daniel Spindler 
 Keir Vaughan 
 Jayne van der Valk 
 Anne Marie Woolford 
Nov 27 Jacqueline Taylor 
 Katie Williams 
  

Worship: 
   8am Holy Eucharist, Rite I 

10am Holy Eucharist, Rite II & Sunday School 
9am Wednesday in Post Chapel 
5pm Saturday in the Post Chapel  
 

Alpha Program 
Ridge Oak, Thursdays at 1PM 
 

Nov 3 - All Saints’ Sunday  
 

Nov 5 

   Holly Manor, 10am 

Nov 7 

   Ridge Oak, 10am 

   Fellowship Village, 11am 

Nov 18 

   Holly Manor, Bible Study, 10am 

Nov 26 

   Thanksgiving Service, 7pm 
 

Meetings: 
Nov 11 

Wardens Meeting @ 6pm 

Finance Meeting @ 7pm  
 

Nov 18 

Vestry Meeting, 7pm  

MONTHLY CALENDAR 

  

It will be here before you know it: Let's  mark a 

"Save the date" for December 8, for the Advent 

brunch. It's always fun and well attended, please 

bring your appetite and your favorite brunch 

dishes!  Help in the kitchen is always appreciated 

and it's always fun. Many thanks to everyone who 

has signed up for coffee hour, it's not too late to get 

one in before the  end of the year!  

FELLOWSHIP 
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§ YTD Operating Net Income is $289K.  We are tracking to budget as St. Mark’s has received 77% of our 
full year budget through 75% of the year.   

§ In spite of being on track with our overall net income, we are below expectations in Building Use as 
several small businesses scaled back their rental of our facilities.  The vestry is currently exploring 
options to identify new renters.  If anyone has any suggestions, please reach out to the office.   

§ Operating expense of $283K is tracking to budget.  The slightly higher expense is due to timing that will 
correct itself by the end of the year.   

FINANCE REPORT— September YTD Results 

Under the Tuscan Sun 
Thanks to so many for making our evening a spectacular night of fellowship and friendship! 

                 

Food bank 
donations for the 
holidays 
 
Donations for the food bank 
will begin this Sunday, 
November 3rd and will go 
straight through until 
December 15th. Please 
help make the holidays 
complete for families in 
need by bringing turkeys or 
hams or donating in the 
basket in the Narthex. 
Turkeys or hams can be 
placed in the cooler outside 
the church or in a freezer in 
the kitchen. Thank you for 
your kindness! 
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WARDENôS CORNER: 
Dear Friends, 

As assuredly as fall follows summer, so does 
Stewardship season here at St. Mark’s, and 
throughout the Episcopal church community.  And 
with Stewardship season comes the opportunity to 
reflect on why and to what extent we will pledge to 
give away some of our hard-earned money to support 
St. Mark’s and the good work done by our St. Mark’s 
community. 
 
There are many reasons we give.   It may be that we 
are acknowledging that all we have comes from God.  
And we are giving a tithe, or at least a proportionate 
share, of what we have earned.  It may be that we 
are expressing our gratitude for what we have 
received.  It may be that we feel a duty to give, or that 
giving is expected.  Or a duty to pay our fair share to 
balance the budget.  Or pay a certain amount so that 
St. Mark’s is able to do something we feel is 
important.  Or to contribute because we have 
received something of value as members of the St. 
Mark’s community.  It may be a combination of all 
these reasons. 
 

For Patty and me, these are all important 
considerations in our giving.  In addition to all the 
other reasons above, we give recognizing that we 
have received a great deal back from the St. Mark’s 
community over the years.  Our daughters grew up 
as Christians in the St. Mark’s family.  They are all 
now married and living outside the Basking Ridge 
area, and we feel they are well prepared to parent 
their own children.  We have found our best, life-long 
friends here at St. Mark’s.  We have grown spiritually 
and have been supported when needed.  We’ve 
participated in many opportunities to serve others 
less fortunate than ourselves.  We have wonderful 
memories of weddings and sad memories of funerals.  
And a few great parties along the way.   
 
When we came here 25 years ago, we were the 
beneficiaries of previous good stewards, those who 
had led and supported St. Mark’s in earlier years, 
those who had built great facilities and who had 
established a wonderful church community.  We 
continue to support St. Mark’s because we’d like to 
see others receive as much back as we’ve gotten.   
Please join us.   
  
In peace,  Jim Lunny 

2019 VESTRY 
 
Rector: The Rev. Richard M.C. Morley 
Senior Warden: Jim Lunny 
Junior Warden: Joan Graff 
Grounds: Pete Kochek  
Buildings: Jeff Hooper 
Outreach: Lea O’Shea 
Finance: David Taylor 
Stewardship: Gerald Mcdonnell 
Christian Educ/Youth Ministry: Laura Mooney  

 
Comm. / Evangelism: Eileen Barna 
Membership:  Marcie Hanhart 

Fellowship: Betsy Coffin 
 
Non-Vestry Positions: 
Warden Emeritus: Jim Nishimura 
 
Recording Treasurer: Doug Post 
Sunday School Director: John Lyga 
J2A Activities Coordinator: Tammy Young 

November 3rd - All Saints' Sunday Service 
 
 
Join the parishioners of St. Mark's for a special 
coffee hour celebrating the 98th Birthday of Brenda 
Mandeen, the oldest member of St.Mark's with 51 
years of church participation.  
 
The coffee hour will be on SUNDAY, NOV. 3, 2019  
AFTER 10 AM SERVICE 
 
Join family and friends in congratulating Brenda, a 
special lady. 
 

MEMBERSHIP 


